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FISHERIES NOTICE 2023-03 
Issued June 20, 2023 

POTENTIAL Unexploded Ordinance (pUXO)  
Identified 37 Nautical Miles Offshore New Jersey 

High resolution bathymetric survey work identified a target on the seabed that is considered a potential unexploded 
ordinance (pUXO). The potential hazard is approximately 36.8 nautical miles east-southeast of Barnegat Inlet, New 
Jersey. The U.S. Coast Guard has been notified of the potential UXO. Fishermen and mariners interacting with the 
seabed are urged to note the location and take precautions to avoid the potential UXO hazard.   

Community Offshore Wind will avoid and route around any potential UXOs to the greatest extent possible. Avoided 
potential UXOs will be left in place. Additional surveys will be conducted prior to the start of construction to confirm the 
presence of potential UXOs and any follow up actions will be taken with the appropriate authorities at that time. 

CONTACTS 
Rick Robins, Marine Affairs Manager 

Cell:  757.876.3778 
rick.robins@rwe.com 

Deirdre Boelke, Fisheries Liaison 
Cell:  978.518.0638 

DeirdreB@communityoffshorewind.com 

Michelle Duval, Fisheries  Liaison 
Cell:  919.601.3798 

MichelleD@communityoffshorewind.com 

For additional information and to sign up for updates, please visit 
 communityoffshorewind.com/fisheries. 

Reported location 
Latitude: 39° 28.15868’ N 
Longitude: 73° 23.68847’ W 
Datum: NAD83(2011) 
Water depth: ~121 feet 

mailto:rick.robins@rwe.com
mailto:DeirdreB@communityoffshorewind.com
mailto:MichelleD@communityoffshorewind.com
https://communityoffshorewind.com/fisheries

